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MINUTES — 

Tuesday - February 19th., 

A standing vote was taken on this motion and it was defeated with a vote of seven (7), 
for and ten (10), against. ' 

The next item on the Agenda was the approval of the Minutes of the January Session of 
Council. Deputy Warden Hudson asked that a motion be corrected. It was moved by Councillor 
Gaetz; seconded by Councillor Moser: 

"THAT the Minutes of the Council Session of January ‘ 

15th., 1974, be approved as amended." Motion carried. 
Councillor Dunbar advised that there is to be a Special Meeting of the Planning Advisory 
Committee on February 27th., 1974, to deal with draft amendments re the Zoning By-laws. 
This is in compliance with instructions by Council that the Planning Advisory Committee 
review and bring in recommendation with regard to the Zoning By—laws and General Building 
Zones. - 

Mr. Bensted, Municipal Clerk, advised that further correspondence to that contained in 
the Agenda Book had been received. A letter was read from Wallace G. Mills with regard 
to the appointment of Colin Baker to the Planning Advisory Committee. It was moved by 
Councillor Nicholson; seconded by Councillor Slauenwhite: - 

"THAT this letter be received." Motion carried. 
A letter was received from the Ha1ifax—Dartmouth United Appeal requesting that a represen- 
tative be appointed to serve on that Board. Mr. Bensted advised that Mr. J. F. R. McMahon 
had been serving on that Board. It was moved by Councillor Nicholson; seconded by Councillor 
Moser: 

"THAT Mr. J. F. R. McMahon re re-appoint 
to serve on the Board of the Halifax- 
Dartmouth United Appeal." Motion 
carried. 

A letter was also received from the Atlantic Child Guidance Centre asking for the appoint- 
ment of a Councillor to serve on that Board, and expressing gratitude for the service render- 
ed by Councillor Albert Nilliams. It was moved by Councillor Moser; seconded by Councillor 
Killam: 

"THAT Councillor Albert R. Williams be re- 
appointed to serve on the Board of the 
Atlantic Child Guidance Centre." Motion 
carried. 

Mr. Bensted advised that he had received a letter from Hon. Mr. Mooney, Minister of Municipal 
Affairs,advising that he should contact Mr. Hans Forrestall of that Department, at which 
time Mr. Bensted would be able to discuss with him the kind of assistance they might provide 
and how they are prepared to do. - 

At the December, 1973 Session of Council,it was moved by Deputy Warden Hudson; seconded 
by Counci1lor.Deveaux: -

_ 

"THAT the Building By-law be so amended as to make 
all of Halifiax County a Building District." Motion 
carried. 

Councillor Mccabe stated that a portion of his District was not included under the Build- 
ing By-laws. He said he had spoken to the former Warden who said he had not had reason 
to have it included. 

It was moved by Councillor Deveaux; seconded by Deputy Harden Hudson: 
"THAT the Building By-law be'and the same is hereby amended 
by deleting Section Sand substituting therefor the following: 

"This By-law shall apply to the entire Municipality of the 
County of Halifax-” Motion deferred
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Councillor Streatch said he would like to know if it would be in order to move an amend- 
ment to this By-law that would exempt Agricultural lands from the By—1aw. 

Councillor Nicholson stated that he would like to hear from all the Councillors on this 
matter and would also like to defer this matter until the Councillors have had a chance 
to discuss it with people in the areas involved. He stated he had no objections to it, 
but,until such times as we hear from them he would like it to be deferred. T 

It was moved by Councillor Nicholson; seconded by Councillor MacKenzie: 
"THAT this matter be deferred until the April 
Session of Council." Motion carried. 

Councillor Mackenzie stated that the Councillors talk with people in the area but there is 
not much feedback. He felt that it was unfair to farmers and fisherman to come under Build- 
ing restrictions,and suggested that five hundred feet from the highway should be considered 
with regard to agriculture and fishing. He felt it was unfair to fisherman to come under 
building restrictions for building a fish-house. 

Deputy Warden Hudson asked for a Report from the Board of Health with regard-to health haz- 
ards, resulting from Districtsnot under the Building By—law. 

It was moved by Deputy Warden Hudson; seconded by Councillor Nicholson: 
"THAT the Building By—law be amended as to the new 
District numbers." Motion carried. 

Councillor Streatch wondered if the Municipal Clerk could provide Councillors with a list 
showing where the By—1aws are not effected. 

The next item on the Agneda was the Report of the Warden. 
Nicholson; seconded by Councillor Moser: 

It was moved by Councillor 

"THAT the Report of the Warden be received." 
Motion carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Gaetz; seconded by Councillor Slauenwhite: 
h "THAT the Report of the Director of 

Planning and Development be adopted." 
Motion carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Nicholson; seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 
"THAT the Report of the Planning Advisory Committee 
be adopted." Motion carried. ° 

Councillor Dunbar spoke at some length with regard to the Rezoning Request re Hammonds 
Plains. He stated that there was a bit of background that Council should be aware of. 
The whole area at the present time-is General Building Zone. There was an application 
last Fall for a Paving Company to have a quarry—rock crushing plant to which there was 
great objection raised by the people of the area, in fact petitions were submitted with 
about 400 names objecting to the crusher involved. There was a request for zoning. This 
involved an area about fifteem square miles, this was later reduced to nine square miles. 
At the time, and'T still feel," that a blanket type involving the complete use of R2 
Zoning is perhaps a little too heavy a plan becuase this would disturb a number of oper- 
ations in the area. A meeting was held at Hammonds Plains at which time this was dis- 
cussed, but the original application still stood. The Pianning Advisory had to deal 
with this application. As time passed bx this was brought back to the Planning Advisory 
Board. That report was subsequently brought in and rezoning is not recommended, but 
the whole area still is a General Building Zone.




